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CQRS Notification-  

2021/22 NHSEI Public Health Commissioned Services 
  

This is a notification regarding Public Health Section 7a services that NHS England and NHS 
Improvement (NHSEI) commission from you via Calculating Quality Reporting Service (CQRS)  

 
 

Incorrect Flu Coding on Pinnacle 
 
There has been a number of situations whereby incorrect data for flu has shown against 
practice activity due to incorrect coding on Pinnacle. We advise practices to have some 
enhanced scrutiny on their flu activity prior to declaration on CQRS. If the number is 
incorrect, do correct prior to declaration/submission 
 

***Update*** 
Extract Issue Childhood 6 in 1 and PCV Hib MenC services 

 
As previously communicated, EMIS notified NHS Digital of an issue with their extracts for the 
Childhood 6 in 1 and PCV Hib MenC services. This issue resulted in an incorrect submission 
of data between April and September 2021.  
 
The extract for October 2021 has been completed and payment approvals for these services 
will recommence.  
EMIS has started the process to re-extract the correct data for July to September to CQRS. 
Once data is resubmitted to CQRS, unapproved claims for these months will be updated 
with the correct values and the necessary approvals will proceed. Further information will be 
provided on when these extracts have been run.  
 
It has been confirmed that re-extractions will not be completed for April to June 2021. 
 
Payments for April-September will be approved by us as commissioners for you by Friday 3rd 
December latest. These payments will then fall into your normal payment schedule. 
 
All discrepancies associated with approved or unapproved claims for April to June 2021 will 
be accounted for within the analysis scheduled to take place after all re-extracts have been 
completed. This analysis is expected to be completed by mid-December, due the current 
dependency upon re-extract of the data by EMIS.   
 
 
 
 



Next Update 
 
A further update is expected from the CQRS team week commencing Monday 29th 
November 2021 and we will share with practices as appropriate. 
 
If you have any queries relating to this issue, please do not hesitate to contact to us at the 

contact details below. 

 

BaNES, Gloucestershire, Swindon, Wiltshire and Dorset practices please contact the 

Integrated Public Health Commissioning Team phcontractssouthwest@nhs.net  

 

BNSSG, Somerset, Devon and Kernow practices please contact the South West Primary 

Care Team england.primarycaremedical@nhs.net  

 

Thank you  

 

Integrated Public Health Commissioning Team  

NHS England and NHS Improvement-South West 

phcontractssouthwest@nhs.net 
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